Present were Sel/Merrill Todd, Sel. Donald Byam and Betty Hooper.

Mr. Henry Boulanger submitted an application for the placing of a trailer on his property on Parker Road. Hearing is scheduled for March 19.

David Campbell came in to ask what was required to rebuild his house on the same site on River Road, which was burned down. He was advised to submit a building permit to the Selectmen, which would be the only requarement since this building is only a replacement.

Building Permits were granted to Dennis & Patricia Shutt and Walter & Lucie Dickerman and/or Susan Labine.